
Wantage Women’s Institute Annual Report for 2012 / 2013

I am pleased to present our third Annual Report which has seen a very successful year for Wantage Women’s Institute.  When I reported a year ago our membership was 61.  At the end of February, our membership was officially 62, but this number does not take into account those members who still intend to renew, and the 5 ladies from our waiting list who have been invited to join us.  Some members were not, understandably, able renew for health or personal reasons.  However, our membership numbers remain high overall, so we must be doing something right!

The core of the Committee remained the same, with Jean Stirrup being voted President for a third year, backed up by Kathryn Leech as Secretary.  Our Treasurer for her second year was Elizabeth Davison, and our Vice President was Liz Dickins.  Rita Hetherington continued in the role of Programme Planner.  In September Angela Bailey-Myers observed our Committee meeting and subsequently was formally invited to join us.  We’ve worked well together, and hope the fruits of our labour have been enjoyed by you all.

We had an interesting and varied Programme in 2012/13.  The April Meeting was especially entertaining as 8 members showed us their craft pieces they had worked on and told us the stories behind it - fascinating, and a great way to learn more about our lovely ladies.  At the Resolutions Meeting in May Barbara Hately-Broad told us about the Changi Quilts from Singapore.  Julia Sharp and her golden Labrador Ted educated us about Pets as Therapy in June, and in July Carol Hunt re-invented our wardrobes.  In September we learned all about The Mitford Sisters with Gillian Cane, and Victoria Russ told us about the History of St John’s Ambulance in October.  John Hunt’s talk and demonstration ‘The Organ Grinder Entertains’ entertained us for our Birthday meeting in November, and local artist Beryl Maile demonstrated her unique technique and storytelling talent in December. We started the New Year in January with Jane Bowler from Dews Meadow Pork Farm, and in February we learned about the history of Grove Airfield with Don Summers.

We also had a busy year of outings organised firstly, by Jan Abrahall, and latterly by our newly-formed Events Sub-Committee made up of Angela Bailey-Myers, Liz Dickins and Rita Hetherington.  Our thanks to both.  Trips arranged included Bletchley Park in March, Houses of Parliament and the Cabinet War Rooms in April, Highgrove in July, the BMW Mini Plant at Cowley in October.  There were trips to Cribbs Causeway in Bristol, and Aston Pottery in November, and in January the Bodleian Library in Oxford was our destination again, and finally we revisited Welford Park for a Snowdrop Walk in February.

The social side of our WI might be summed up as ‘ladies who lunch’!  Which to me is a good thing!  Lunches have been enjoyed during our outings, of course, and also after some of our Meetings - quite often at The Lamb and The Museum, but also in Uffington.  Our Christmas Lunch, in January this year, was a great success, with 40 members joining together at The Bear.  In February a Beetle Drive was held, and we also sent a team to the WI Quiz in Didcot on Monday.

Angela Bailey-Myers and Gillian Vale have most notably started our “Knitting for Charity” Group.  Members have taken to this group like ducks to water, knitting enthusiastically for children in Africa and premature babies in Oxford, to name but a few.  An inspiring exhibition of their work was featured during our January meeting.

We continued to raise funds with our Fruit and Veg raffles, the Pampered Chef morning in June, the yummy Strawberry Tea in July, and contributions from to the monthly craft/coffee mornings.  In November funds from the 50/50 club were split between prize money and two one-day bursaries for Denman College.  In addition, we also awarded two £250 bursaries to Denman college at our December Meeting.

In February 2012 Anne Pagett compiled and submitted an application for a grant of £500 from the NFWI Gardening Project. Her application was successful and in late Spring members helped establish a container garden at Wantage Museum in time for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations in June.  Members kindly provided 140 buns for the Diamond Jubilee Big Lunch in the Market Square, which you’ll remember was a bit of a wash out!

Members have attended two Charn Group meetings, Year Book Speaker Selection days and evening auditions, and Christmas Songs in Oxford.  The Committee hosted a New Members Coffee Morning at The Bear in March, which was beneficial to all parties involved.

Throughout the year we continued to run our craft/coffee mornings, thanks to all the host ladies involved.  Last year I reported that members are still working on making a Wantage WI banner, but I think this may be suffering from a hiatus at the moment.   We thank Mary Lawrence again for her continued work on our Photo Albums - a super record of all the fun we’ve had so far.

Jean Stirrup, our President, continues to represent us on the Charn Group Committee, and also serves as a member of the Year Book Committee.  She has continued to impress me and the Committee with her thoughtful and enthusiastic approach and behind the scenes hard work, and we ask you all to join us thanking her now.  

Kathryn Leech

13th March 2013.


